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March 20, 2007 Minutes
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES
Duane
You are all invited to lunch on 3/29 for candidate Randy Welker for the position of Director of the Institute for the Economy of the Future.  The lunch will be held in the Multipurpose room.
 

Michael 

We expect good things of the Teaching Fellows Commission visit. 
Leroy


The Finance Department is kicking off a new banking major.  There are several events associated with this kick off.  Wednesday Gina Martin from Wachovia will speak in the Multipurpose room at 7:00.

Brian 


It has been a good year for undergraduate research.  This is the largest undergraduate 





Expo (275 presenting).  Programs should be out tomorrow.  The Expo begins at 6pm in 






the Grand Room.  There will be a poster session.  Please come by the poster session 





even if you cannot attend other events.  



   
 
Robert

The Arts Festival is this Friday.  There will be an iron pour demonstration that is well worth your time.  Also the museum is hosting photos of early rock and roll and the Count Basie Orchestra will be here.


Beth



The Ron Rash Reception is today at 4:30 in the Hospitality Room. 
Kyle


Next week, 3/26 is the Fulbright Event.

Kyle


Please remember that the month of April is very busy between SACS and 5 major searches with candidates all coming in for interviews during the month of April.  Please request as early as possible for any events or meetings so we can do our best to accommodate you.
Beth


I have posted a report regarding clean up of course rotation.  You can find this in the H share drive under the COD Updates folder, then under the scheduling folder in the  “sections count”  document.  Please review it and have your department heads review it.  It shows data from 2005 to the present specific to how many sections of courses were offered each semester including the last six semesters.  

Kyle


Please review job targets on the share drive.  We have omitted the six month check up.  Please review for future discussion.


Kyle


The Graduate Faculty Research Banquet conflicts with the Board of Trustees.  Dr. Carter will not be able to attend.  March 26 is the Fulbright Event.  This conflicts with the Honors Expo Banquet.  Kyle and Beth will be attending the Fulbright Event.  AJ and Fred will be attending the Honors Expo Banquet.  
Minutes
March 6, 2007 minutes stand approved.  February 22, 2007 minutes stand approved.
DISCUSSION
SWOT Update and
The most important item to date is that we have completed the SWOT analysis for
Funding Priorities
the University which guides our budget priorities.  From this point recommendations go

to the Executive Council who in turn makes recommendations to the Chancellor.  It is at that point that budget priorities are set.  We are out of sync by about six months.  However, we are working on a new timeline so that we will have an updated SWOT and budget priorities by early fall.  This will influence your budget preparation and give you better guidance in making your decisions.  Everyone is on board with the new timeline.  This is a major accomplishment of the Strategic Planning Committee.

We have distributed 4 documents for your review.  The old SWOT analysis was quite broad so we started with that initial document and tried to condense it down to something more concise and strategic in nature.  Funding priorities were developed out of the SWOT analysis.  Items 1-4 had a very strong consensus that we needed to devote resources to those items.  Some of the items may not rise to the top of the funding list.  We did not give consideration to things that were already happening.  This is the final version of the SWOT analysis and the funding priorities.  We are about six months behind.  Ideally we have these documents to you in the fall so you can develop your budget knowing the strategic plan.  SPC is preparing to revise the SWOT again and develop funding priorities.  We have divided the tasks among the committee.  
The environmental scanning framework came out of the Chancellors speech.  We have broken out the scan into topics.  We have a faculty member on the committee that has extensive experience with environmental scanning, Steve Henson.  He has been a great help in framing this.  We have made assignments to committee and we need a quick turn around by these folks – the end of April.  We are not looking for 15 pages of stuff, but just a few pages of narrative at most with some key data.  These committee members will likely be reaching out to some of you to help fill in some of the information.  Please be expedient due to our timeline in responding to folks.  We also have key support areas listed on the last page and will send out a note to the folks involved.  We still need to do an internal analysis, but will wait until next year.  We also have a calendar with a planning cycle.  Familiarize yourselves with it.  We also have some infrastructure and technology that will support this and you.  We cannot report out what we are accomplishing and how it ties into particular goals, but are creating an infrastructure to do so.  Please remember the Accountability Plan Initiatives that will significantly impact everyone.  Taking some time to discover what our real purpose is and how we can be most effective for the institution.

We have instructed folks to expand questions as necessary or not to address questions if 

not appropriate.  This could be specific to ethnic groups or other language issues.


Once the draft is ready we would like to send it out to campus for further feedback with 

data to support your arguments.  We will be in better shape next year.  We have not had a good convergence of planning and budgeting this year.

What happens with the proposed funding priorities once they are determined?  They go to the Executive Council for review where they are consolidated into four priorities.  In the future once the Executive Council’s recommendations are approved by the Chancellor, this information will go out to you with your instructions in preparing your budgets.  This year we couldn’t wait another month to receive the budget priorities and have a meaningful budget process.
Data Demonstration
Larry and Ray gave a data demonstration to give a preview of what the future will look like, to help guide folks where they should go for what.  This information will be sent out to department heads and will be posted on applicable sites – Ray’s, Larry’s and Melissa’s.  If the data is operational in nature or live data, it is likely to be found on the registrar’s site.  If it requires some analysis then likely it will be found on Ray and Melissa’s site.  The ultimate goal is to try to get information published and out in a place that you can access it yourself.  Ray and Larry took COD through a Banner Portal demonstration. Ray will forward a set of written instructions on how to access this from home and on the road.  He will give the Deans and Associate Deans access to the  IR folder.  If a self tutorial is needed, contact Ray’s office.

University Faculty             Materials sent out through inter-office mail for review.
Recruiting and Retention
Fund Guidelines
Policy dealing with 
Will be reviewed at April 3 COD meeting.
graduate programs from 
other institutions at UNCA
Enrollment of Exchange
All international students coming here must adhere to proof of health insurance and

Students with Banner
immunizations.  The immunizations are a problem.  Many students come with them 


incomplete.  Their requirements may be different from the United States.  We have tried not to wait until the final minute and get them into their classes ahead of time.  Otherwise we are requesting that spaces be held.  The immunizations are the hold up.  We have met with Fred to see what we can do.  We are going to have an Associate Deans meeting.  Kyle suggested this topic go to them because they are the operational folks.  Beth is coordinating this meeting.  She will make this an agenda item for their first meeting.
Distance Education           The title should be Educational Outreach.  We have a lot going on:  1) the position is    

posted for an onsite coordinator at Western Piedmont College; 2) we have just completed 

                                           an audit for selected non credit conferences and programs.  The audit was successful 

with only minor changes to be made; 3) our fall recruitment strategy is underway.  We    

                                           are recruiting students not only in western North Carolina but will do a campaign in 
Charlotte, Greensboro and Raleigh for on-line programs using radio advertisement, electronic newspaper and cable.  This is the first time to pull all the pieces together that support recruitment; 4) other growth opportunities for fall are the addition of College Administration at AB Tech, MA in Special Education, a Project Management Certificate Program in partnership with Fayetteville State, an SCC partnership in Early Childhood on the Macon County campus which ties the relationship with WCU towards Bachelors Degrees; and focus on students with military affiliations; 5) we are planning an e-learning retreat for May 23-24 with the focus on Ipods as instructional tools and on 4/19 Alpha Sigma Lambda is having an induction and scholarship program; 6) we are beginning an e-learning assessment with five target areas for review.   Melissa is to conduct focus groups which is all part of the evolving academic e-learning endeavor based on an  international benchmarking process.
Facility Management         Stillwell Lab building is in Phase II and is going much better.  We have 
     

revamped the project management team.  We are currently 2 weeks behind 

schedule but still holding to a mid November completion to be ready for spring.  Forsyth Partial Renovation is scheduled to bid May 16.  We are reviewing construction documents, conducting an internal review, waiting on the designer to get revised architectural drawings, and are awaiting State Construction Office approval.  The new Student Recreation center is on schedule, 5-7% complete.  We are in process of getting rear access drive established first to maintain deliveries to Hinds UC.  




The Monday after graduation, demolition of Helder residence hall is scheduled to begin.  The new dining hall will go on this abandoned site.  The bid opening for the Dining Hall is 4/10.  We are seeing interest from 4 major contractors.   Following that, construction will begin mid June.  Construction of 2 new residence halls will be on going as will the new dining facility (5/07 to 8/08).  Currently we are working with the construction manager.   Preliminary numbers are not good as we are over budget and are working on the designer to give a revised estimate.  We are to receive that by Thursday of this week.  We will then compare estimates and evaluate further.  We are still planning on taking Helder down if we have good bids on the dining hall.  Once the dining hall is complete, Dodson will be torn down.  




We also have a steam line construction project from the bell tower to the intersection of University Way.  Infrastructure work should eliminate the steam coming out of ground.  There is a kick off meeting next week to develop the phasing plan for pedestrians and vehicles.  We will share this with the University community and will be developing boards, signs and flyers to post.  We may have covered tunnels to protect pedestrians. We are displacing a lot of parking and it has been determined that additional spaces are not needed..  We do have space and capacity to move this to outskirts of campus.  




Public access programs at Reid will be addressed in the phasing plans and signage will be up to direct folks.  Entrance will be behind Reid at existing entrance. Forsyth parking will remain but some limited portion will be taken.  Tom Johnson will be working on folks moving from Forsyth to Belk regarding parking for faculty.  Forsyth is scheduled to move to Belk right after graduation.  Currently there is not enough room for offices.  We are also looking at HFR so all the space dominoes can fall.  Wiley needs direction by first of next week as to what is available.  Leroy voiced concerned about staff not having notice to prepare for the move, especially those that will be leaving in six weeks for the summer.  




We still continue to have R&R projects going on.  Hoey Auditorium will be off line this summer for a fire safety upgrade.  The Health and Gerontological building is under design.  A proposal for survey work is complete.  




There will be quad areas and green spaces created throughout construction phases.  The master plan currently shows proposed plan.  The next time we update COD we will bring renderings of residence halls and an overview of projects.  

REPORTS and UPDATES
SACS Update                     Please be reminded again that the SACS on site review team will be here April 1-4.  Thank you for getting faculty credentials in.  When the SACS chair came he indicated concern about the number of faculty cited and wanted to get the review of faculty credentials taken care of before the site visit.  The deadline is 3/22.  We will send this information to the reviewers electronically.  During the on site visit, if you will be unavailable please let Carol know so a back up person can be identified to answer questions requested by the reviewers.  A new item not on the schedule is a tour of the facilities of WCU programs in Asheville and the Enka site.  A reviewer will be escorted to these sites on the 3rd of April.  




The team will be located in HFR 201, the area vacated by the Chancellors Office.  Work stations and computers will be set up by the end of this week hopefully.  As far as the meetings, we cannot guarantee any times as we have not received the final schedule from the SACS chair.  We will get it out as soon as possible.  We will ask to meet with Deans regarding faculty credentials, the AA 21and how we appropriately credential our faculty.  The reviewers will not likely ask specific questions about specific faculty.  The meeting will last about 30 minutes with very general questions.  Any conflict that would take Deans off campus during this visit need to be for a very good reason and they need to be cleared by the Provost.  SACS has cancelled the reception, as they are trying to downplay their presence on campus.  


PROVOST UPDATES

c
Terry Welch

